July 16, 2019

     
The July 16, 2019 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:30 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Devine, Schultz, Williams, Beccue, Frazier.

Trustees absent:  None.
    
 Also physically present: Attorney Gifford, Public Works Superintendent Mike Schopp, Chief Weseloh.

A motion was made by Schultz and seconded by Frazier to Approve the 07/02/19 Board Meeting Minutes.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Schultz, Frazier.
Nayes: None.

Weseloh addressed the board. He will be attending a state Explorers Conference. He is working to find a part time officer. There is currently no word on the bid for the squad car. Corn Daze preparations are underway.

Schopp addressed the board. Westside Park Pavilion is done. Concrete is still being poured. The restrooms have been started. Preparations for Corn Daze have been started. Water/sewer samples have been collected for July. A claim has been opened with the insurance company for damage to a truck.


 A motion was made by Frazier and seconded by Beccue to Approve the Transfer of Funds In The Amount of $30,000.00 From Illinois Funds General Fund to General Fund Checking.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Schultz, Frazier.

Nayes: None.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Schultz to Approve Ordinance #858, The Annual Appropriation for FY20.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Schultz, Frazier.

Nayes: None.

The clerk reported that the 1st Property Tax Distribution has been received in the amount of $118,813.25. The audit will begin the week of July 29. All park equipment and playground equipment have been added to the renewed insurance policy. Additional items will be added as they are completed and/or installed.

Gifford addressed the board and provided some information regarding the Cannabis Act that will go into effect the 1st of the year. He spoke on some different options available to the Village, such as allowing, prohibiting and taxing. This will continue to be discussed. Gifford is waiting on the board for direction on the RFP and whether to move forward with the ordinance.


Schopp stated that he was also looking into the repairs on the west side of the building. There was discussion regarding the siren, as well.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Schultz to move into Executive Session Pursuant To 2(C)11 of the Open Meetings Act to Discuss pending litigation.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Schultz, Frazier.

Nayes: None. 


A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Frazier to adjourn to Open Session.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Williams, Beccue, Schultz, Frazier.

Nayes: None. 

Keneipp stated that he was actively looking for a new board member.

A motion to adjourn at 8:26 pm was made by Frazier and seconded by Schultz.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Devine, Schultz, Williams, Beccue, Frazier.
Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk 
